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March came in like a lion and is also going out like one too. Love Mother Nature.  
 
With all of the flooding that was going on March was a little hairy, but thanks to 
all of the amazing parents and County Highway Department, Jess Miller, and his 
crew we made it through.  The parents were very supportive of our alternate bus 
routes and most of the students made it to school.  
 
Our drivers were amazing with the drastic changes to the routes but after a 
couple of days it was running super smooth. Very few complaints and the kiddos 
loved getting home earlier than normal.  
 
Jess Miller and the County Highway crew have been amazing with getting the 
craters fixed and the roads grated so that we ae able to return to normal. They 
still have a few roads that are not passable, but we are down to only one bus that 
has not been able to go back to normal. So out of 40 routes 39 are back to 
normal. Yahoooo!!!! 
 
I would like to thank all the drivers, aides, mechanics, and my secretary for an 
amazing job well done. I have the best crew in the world working for 
Transportation.  
 
Last month we had seven bus citations. They ranged from being disrespectful and 
rude to using foul language, not staying in seats. We did have a situation that 
required the Heyburn administrators to assist one of my buses in, and we would 
like to thank them for their help.   
 
We do have two people working on getting their CDL’s but the process is slow. 
We hope to have them up and running by May.  
 
  
 
 Alicia Bywater 
 Transportation Supervisor 


